
 



 



 



Fire Chief’s Report May  
Fire Department Update – April  

  
Fire Hazard Rating:  

• The current fire hazard rating is low.  
• Campfires and burn barrels are permitted.  
• Category 2 and 3 burns still require a permit from the Fire Department.  

Fire Permits:  
• We have currently stopped issuing burn permits.  

Call Volume Report:  
• The April call volume report is still pending.  

Monthly Operational Review:  
• In early April, we met with Minister Malcolmson to discuss infrastructure and 

other concerns on Gabriola needs, especially road conditions on Gabriola.  
• We are pleased to see resurfacing on North Road and hope improvements 

continue.  
• Residents are encouraged to send letters and photos of poor road conditions 

to info@gabriolafire.ca so we can escalate these concerns.  
Community Events and Initiatives:  

• On April 26 and 27, we hosted a debris drop-off event at Degnen Pit near Fire 
Hall #2.  

◦ 213 loads were dropped off – thank you to the FireSmart team and Carol Waldo, 
our FireSmart Coordinator.  

• A group of our firefighters have started installing address signs as a fundraiser to 
support the child of a fellow firefighter who is battling leukaemia.  

◦ This initiative has also improved response times—a big thank you to all 
involved.  

Equipment Readiness:  
• Our Type 2 tender, also known as “The Little Donkey”, is ready for deployment 

for the 2025 wildfire season.  
◦ Crews will be oriented and trained next week.  
• We have giving impute on improvements on the emergency dock by replacing 

the gangway onto the float.  
◦ We are advocating for a standpipe at the ramp to provide emergency water 

supply should the Taylor Bay hydrant be inoperable.  
Upcoming Event:  

• The Gabriola Volunteer Fire Department Open House will be held 
on Saturday, May 10 during Emergency Preparedness Week.  



Ongoing Projects:  
• We are doing some FireSmart at Fire Hall #2.  

  
Thank you for your continued support and dedication to community fire safety.  
Respectfully,  
Staffing and Budget Consideration:  

• We are proposing the addition of a third Full Time Chief.  
• Originally, we considered a Captain role, but we now recommend creating 

an Assistant Chief position.  
• This role would fulfill an administrative need, including equipment and supply 

management, and act as Duty Officer during weekends and overtime.  
• We ask that the Trustees consider this proposal and bring it to the Finance 

Committee at the June meeting for discussion.  
• A job description will be presented at that time.  
• Request: May I ask the Trustees to make a motion to bring this position forward 

for Finance Committee review?  
 


